Minutes of the AGM of Dorridge Surgery Patients Participation Group held on Tuesday 18th November  2014

at 7.00pm in the waiting room of Dorridge Surgery

1
Chairman Jenny welcomed all the attendees
Committee:  Jenny Lanfermeijer, Ian Black, William Lanfermeijer, Val Tabb, Anne Carey, Gerald Waight, Don Eckley, Yvonne Brodie, 

Practice Manager:  Amanda Shakespeare

Patients:  Rod Embley, Bob Tabb

2
Apologies for absence
There were no apologies for absence

3           Minutes – to approve the minutes of the last A G M on 14th October 2013
The minutes of last year's meeting had been circulated and were taken as read.

4
Matters arising
Bob Tabb asked for  up to date information on the provision of  ambulances bays  and accommodation for paramedic vehicles locally

5
Reports for 2014

5.1
Chairman’s report
Jenny read her report, a copy of which is attached.

5.2      Treasurer’s report

William circulated figures for the year ending Sep 2104.  A copy is attached.  Once again David Carey has very kindly audited the accounts for the PPG.  Ian proposed and Gerald seconded that the accounts  should be accepted and this was passed unanimously.

5.3
Secretary’s report

Val read her report a copy of which is attached.  

5.4
Surgery report

Amanda gave a full report of what has been happening at the surgery.  A copy of her report is attached

5.5
Vice Chairman's report

Ian read his report a copy of which is attached.  There was discussion of some points.

He said that he had been told that the base for ambulances at Solihull Hospital should be ready at the back of the hospital near Mallory Court by the end of November.  Bob said he had been told that the Blythe Practice was no longer able to provide accommodation for the paramedics.  Jenny said she would send an email to chase what was happening.

The new  website is nearly ready to go live and Ian asked for members to log on and let him know if they thought anything needed changing or clarifying.

Rod offered to proof read newsletters to ensure they were accurate before they were printed and circulated.

6      Changes proposed to improve representation of the opinions of proper cross section of the Dorridge practice patient population in accordance with CQC recommendations.

In  future the PPG will have a meeting each month, 2 of which will be attended by just the main committee members and the 3rd which will be open to all patients.  It is hoped that we will be able to use the Sainsburys community room for the open meetings and the plan is to organise speakers and events on these occasions to try to attract interest from a wider range of patients.


Amanda is also intending to text patients in younger age groups to encourage them to get involved  
7.
Election of committee members for 2015
7.1
Any New members proposed 

Dr Markham has approached an Arden sixth former who wishes to become a doctor to encourage her to join the PPG and she has promised to come to the next meeting.

7.2  The existing officers ie 

Chairman - Jenny Lanfermeijer


Vice Chairman  - Ian Black


Treasurer – William Lanfermeijer


Vice Treasurer -  Gerald Waight

Secretary  -  Val Tabb

and the existing committee members – Anne Carey, Yvonne Brodie and Don Eckley

had all indicated their willingness to continue on the committee in their existing posts.

It was proposed by Bob Tabb and seconded by Rod Embley that they all be re-elected en bloc. Carried.

8
Any other business
Dr Upton will be retiring on 31 December 2014 but his last day of work will be 25 November. Jenny said that the PPG would like to take him out for lunch as they did when Michael and Nurse Anne retired.  The PPG will also provide a hard back note book for patients to record good bye messages if wish

